The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday July 13, 2021 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd, & Umble present.
Chairman Scott called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the June meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Police report – unofficial report given as Police Chief is on vacation and not all information was available for the report – there were 13 citations for vehicle code and 80 hours were logged.
Zoning – 2 building permits were issued, 1 building permit cancelled, 1 shed permit issued and 2 storm water/grading permits were issued.  Total fees collected were $1,235.90.
Emergency Management – Jerry reported there had been a few issues with trees and wires down, 1 automatic alarm, and he cited someone for a burn pile in the watershed.  He reported that our CPR certifications have expired and he will work with Keystone to schedule a class in the fall.  Jerry also mentioned that he is in favor of an addressing ordinance.
Legal – Solicitor Legg reported that he is now in the office in the Township Building.  He is still unpacking some files but things are going well.  He also addressed the issue with the solar array at his property.  He said someone from PECO was out to look at it and reported it “passed”.   Next, someone will come out to actually start it up, however, still no permit.
Road report – Tom reported that they have finished up with oil & chip.  They did Racetrack Rd from Highland to Friendship Church, Mann Rd, & Beaver Dam Rd.  He also reported that Old Stottsville Rd was closed for a few days because of wires down.  The concrete pipe is in on Old Limestone Rd. although it still needs some scratch paving.  The Supervisors met at the Cul-de-sac on Bernard Ave to discuss possibly paving it.  Tom Scott made a motion to black top the previously referenced Cul-de-sac, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
New Business – Tom Scott read a letter from Medic 93/94 requesting a donation be made to their Capital Campaign.  The Township did not make a donation for their funding in 2020 or 2021 to date as Tower Health now has a vehicle stationed in Parkesburg which would precede the use of Medic 93/94 from Jennersville.  However, they requested a donation to cover the time up until that unit was active.  Tom Scott motioned to honor their request by donating $4,500 towards their Capital Campaign, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Barb Davis read the Tax Collector’s Report - $78,968.70 was collected for the month, leaving an outstanding balance of $25,939.95.
Old Business – Brandon Umble reported on the Task Force meeting.  He was not present but reported on the materials that were outlined.  Bo Alexander stated that the Task Force is concerned about the change in acreage from 25 to 10 acres per the Attorney General’s letter.  He asked if we could fight it, as a neighboring municipality is doing.  Bill stated that both he and Barb had received calls regarding the Lasko property and their desire to subdivide it into ½ acre lots for a 55+ community.
Janet Kenny of North Five Point Rd was in attendance and asked about the possibility of renting their barn apartment.  Solicitor Legg asked when it had been built as that could be a determining factor.  She was going to check into the details.  General thoughts from others in attendance, was that the barn was built with the intent to have a studio, not an apartment. Research is needed.
Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn the meeting, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer
